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PAY POLICY STATEMENT   
 

 
SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
SUMMARY: 
 
Under the Localism Act 2011, the Council is required to consider and approve a pay 
policy statement for the financial year.  This report seeks approval for a statement 
covering 2020/21.  
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
That the Council be recommended to agree the Pay Policy Statement for 2020/21   
 

 
1. BACKGROUND & INTRODUCTION 

 
1.1 Under the Localism Act 2011, the Council is required to consider and approve 

a pay policy statement for the financial year.  The Council’s pay policy 
statement for 2020/21 is set out in Appendix A.  

 
1.2 The Act sets out a clear expression of the Government’s desire that taxpayers 

can access information about how public money is spent on their behalf. It 
translates this into a requirement for improved transparency over both senior 
council officers pay and that of the lowest paid employees. To support this, the 
Act requires publication of an annual pay policy statement.  
  

1.3 The Act sets out specific information that must be included in the Pay Policy 
Statement as follows: 
 

• the pay framework, level and elements of remuneration for Chief Officers 

• the pay framework and remuneration of the ‘lowest paid’ employees  

• the relationship between the remuneration of the Chief Officer and other 
officers 

• other policies relating to specific aspects and elements of remuneration 
such as pay increases, other allowances or payments, pension and 
termination payments.  

 
2. DETAILS OF THE STATEMENT  

 
2.1 The Pay Policy Statement contains two main components.  It sets out the 

framework within which pay is determined in Rushmoor Borough Council and it 
provides an analysis comparing the remuneration of the Chief Executive with 
other employees of the authority.   
 



2.2 The comparisons included within the paper, look at the ratio between the Chief 
Executive and the full time equivalent salary for a permanent member of staff 
employed in the lowest grade within the structure. The ratio for 2020/21 is 6.7:1,  
 

2.3 The second ratio included within the analysis, looks at the relationship between 
the median remuneration of all staff compared to the Chief Executive. There 
has been no change to this ratio since the last statement and it remains at 3.6:1.  
 

2.4 The recommendation of the Hutton Report (2010) is that public sector 
organisations should comply with a maximum multiple of 20:1. Rushmoor is 
well within this multiple. 
 
 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  
 
Communities and Local Government Openness and Accountability in Local Pay: 
Guidance under Section 40 of the Localism Act 
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/5956/2
091042.pdf 
 
Communities and Local Government Openness and Accountability in Local Pay: 
Guidance under Section 40 of the Localism Act Supplementary Guidance 
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/85886/
Final_Supplementary_Pay_Accountability_Guidance_20_Feb.pdf 
 
 
 
 
APPENDICES 
 
Appendix A:  Pay Policy Statement 2020/21 

 
 
CONTACT DETAILS: 
 
Report Author: 
Alison McBride, Corporate Manager - People  estelle.rigby@rushmoor.gov.uk  01252 
398420 
Executive Director: 
Karen Edwards / karen.edwards@rushmoor.gov.uk   01252 39880 
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